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Kindergarten Orientation 
Even though I was unable to attend last week I have 
only heard wonderful reports on how successful the 
Kindergarten Expo was. A big thank you to 
Mrs Zoneff and her team for all the organisation and 
hard work which went in to organising this event. I 
was thrilled with the survey responses as this has 
been the first time we have gone with an extended 
orientation. I'm sure the children are now ready 
and excited about coming to Nulkaba in 2013. I 
would like to take this opportunity again to welcome 
all our families to our wonderful school. 
  
Old Hall/Canteen 
As some of you are aware the old hall/canteen 
building has to be removed from our grounds and 
taken to a new location. Thanks to the P&C and our 
local member (and some discussions) we have 
managed to secure two demoutables to take its 
place. One will be used for our new class and one will 
be available for all the things for which we used the 
old hall. We are also going to have our A block 
renovated and brought up to code and will be 
involved in the trial of the new modular buildings the 
DEC are currently preparing to use. Overall a great 
result for Nulkaba. A big thank you to all staff and 
especially Allan for all his help in getting this building 
ready for removal. 
  
Book Week 
I know it is late this year but that was so we could 
give book week the time it deserves. Our Book Fair is 
on next week as well and we have a wonderful day 
planned for the 7th November. More information is 
contained later in the newsletter and on the note 
which went home. Please come along and enjoy the 
day with us. 
 
 
 

 
Advertiser  
It will be our turn to have a page spread in the 
Advertiser o the 14th November. With so many 
wonderful achievements this year it will be hard to 
squeeze it all on one page. Please have a look for it 
on that date. 
  
Photo Shoot 
As part of the Cessnock Community of Great Public 
Schools we will be having some new photos taken 
on 27th November for promotional reasons. These 
will be used on ads, banners and promotional 
material for our CCGPS. 
  
I cannot believe this year is disappearing so quickly, 
we have a large amount of events and work to 
complete, so it is going to full steam ahead. 
 
Narelle Hunt 
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Don’t Miss Next Week! 
Have you marked the calendar yet?  Next 
Wednesday is the day!  Book Fair Sale Day!  
Book Week Parade!  Joel Howlett 
performances!  AND our Family Read-in!  
 
So what to know: 
Book Fair Viewing on Monday and Tuesday, 
with Sale Day on Wednesday. 
 
Joel Howlett performances for all classes on 
Wednesday – permission notes to be returned 
by Tuesday November 6th.  
 
Champions Read! Book Week Parade on 
Wednesday afternoon (Just wait til you see 
what Mrs M is wearing!) 
 
Family Read-in from 12.30pm on Wednesday. 
 
Phew!  Can we fit it all in?   

OF COURSE WE CAN!!!!!!! 
 
Library Overdue Letters 
Letters have now been sent out to all families 
where students have not returned library items 
which were due for return by the end of August. 
Thank you to those families who have been able 
to return the noted items.  Overdue notices will 
be sent out again towards the end of November 
for all outstanding loans, regardless of the 
length of time that an item has been overdue.  
The prompt return of all library items will be 
greatly appreciated as Mrs Morris and library 
staff prepare for the annual library stocktake 
period, and it is important that all library items 
are returned to help ensure that the library 
stocktake is done accurately and efficiently.  
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CCCOOOMMMMMMUUUNNNIIITTTYYY   EEEVVVEEENNNTTT   
The Doody family has been associated with Nulkaba Primary School for many years and are 
currently going though a tough time with Vanessa being recently diagnosed with a brain 
tumor.  While the family remain positive about future, Vanessa will require ongoing 
medical treatment and is unable to work for the forseeable future.  A fundraising trivia night is 
going to be held  on Saturday 24th November to help raise money to support the Doody family.  In 
times like these, the Nulkaba School community has always helped rally together to help families in 
need which is why we have chosen this school to send our children.    Please show your support by 
attending the fundraising night, or if you are unable to come, purchase raffle tickets to benefit the 
Doody family. 
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